
Burlington Town Council 

June 11, 2013 

 

The Burlington Town Council held a regular public meeting on June 11, 2013 @ 7:00pm in Town Hall 

with Council’s Huffer, and Armstrong; Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Public Works Commissioner 

Steve Stout and Town Attorney Justin Alter present.   Absent are Council President Stan Moore and 

Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger. 
 

Guests present were: Jim Eller and Susan Scholl 
 

Council Vice-President Huffer opens the meeting. 
 

Council Member Armstrong motions to approve May 14, 2013 regular council meeting minutes as 

presented.  Huffer 2nds.  Motion passed. 

 

Council Member Armstrong motions to pay claims and salaries as presented for 5/15/13-6/11/13.  

Huffer 2nds.  Motion passed. 

 

 

Town Business 

 

Town Marshal Hammond presents Marshal Report for monthly duties.  Armstrong motions to approve 

report as presented.  Huffer 2nds.  Motion passed. 

 

Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout gives a report of a sewer blockage on Michigan Road.  The 

blockage has been cleared. 

 

Discussion is held regarding the recent news that Salin Bank will be closing their Burlington branch in 

early September.  The bank has presented possible banking options to help the town when the branch 

closes.  The bank intends to get more detailed information to the council in July. 

  

Old Business 

 

No old business to report. 

 

New Business 

  

Resolution 2013-1 authorizing the transfer of appropriations from Park Equipment appropriation to the 

Park Supplies appropriation is read by Vice-President Huffer.  Huffer motions to approve Resolution 

2013-1, Armstrong 2nds.  Motion passed. 

 

Town Attorney Justin Alter presents Ordinance 2013-1, amending ordinance 2011-3 addressing the 

removal of weeds, tall grasses and other rank vegetation.  The ordinance was read by Linda Huffer, 

taking minutes for C/T Dinger.  Armstrong motions to adopt Ordinance 2013-1 amending Ordinance 

2011-3.  Huffer 2nds.  Motion passed. 

 

Armstrong motions to adjourn meeting.  Huffer 2nds.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

________________________                       _____________________________ 

Teddy Huffer, Vice-President                       Joseph Armstrong, Treasurer of Council 


